BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

January 11, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member





Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

William Fisher, Health Agent was absent from this meeting due to illness.
Mr. Heavey called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from December 21st, 2009. 2nd by Mrs. McCarthy. All in Favor

6:45 – 8 Saddle Hill Road: Mr. Britton appeared before the board and presented a plan for the addition at the end of his house to include a 2 car garage, great room and a master bedroom. He currently has a 4 bedroom home and is planning on converting one of the current bedrooms into an office to keep the house a 4 bedroom home according to the septic design plan. Mr. Heavey motioned to approve a deed restriction for the 4 bedroom dwelling at 8 Saddle Hill Road. 2nd by Mrs. McCarthy. All in favor.
265 Village Street:  Carol Brodeur presented the proposal plans for new septic system at 265 Village Street for review and approval. Mr. Heavey requested to have Mr. Fisher review the variances on the plans and re-present them to the board for approval. Mr. Collum motioned to require Charlotte Realty to not only have the tank at 265 Village Street pumped on a regular basis but to have a pumping company inspect the tank every two weeks until the system has been plan approved, installed and inspected. Motion 2nd by Mr. Heavey. 

Coffee Sensations:  Mr. Heavey inquired on the action being taken for the sprinkler burst on Sunday night at Coffee Sensations. Mrs. Brodeur informed the board Mr. Fisher was called out to inspect the incident and the establishment is currently closed due to damage. Mr. Fisher will go back to the establishment during the week for an update on the clean up.
Permits and abatements were signed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM.
Next meeting scheduled for January 11, 2010 in the conference room on the first floor.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

